بسمه تعالى

	مدت آزمون: ۹۰ دقیقه	وزارت آموزش و پرورش	نام خانوادگی:	ام و	
		اداره ی کل آموزش و پرورش استان آذربایجان شرقی	_ن درس : زبان انگلیسی		
	تعداد صفحه: ۴	دبیرستان غیر دولتی فاخران	دوازدهم (Vision 3)		
	ساعت شروع : ۲۰ ۰۰ صبح		ی : عمومی	ٟشته	
نمره		ســــــؤالات	ن.	رديف	
	<u>Vocabulary</u>				
١	با توجه به تصاویر داده شده، جملات زیر را کامل کنید.				
	1. The size of the smallest dictionary in the world is about 27×18 mm1which needs to be read with				
	1. The size of the smallest dictionary in the world is about $2/\times 18$ mm1which needs to be read with a glass.				
	2. My grandfather feeds the	in the park every morning	ŗ.		
۲	B یک تعریف اضافی است.)	تون A یک تعریف از ستون B انتخاب کنید. (در ستون	برای هر کلمه مشخص شده از س	۲	
	برای هر کلمه مشخص شده از ستون A یک تعریف از ستون B انتخاب کنید. (در ستون B یک تعریف اضافی است.) A				
	 3. For your safety, we recommend you keep your seat belt loosely fastened during the flight. () 4. The medicine works more effectively if you take a hot drink after it . () 5. Children who are doing badly tend to expect failure and criticism. () 6. His eldest brother was a distinguished mathematician and geologist . () 				
	B				
	a) a lack of success in doing somethingb) in a way that is successful and achieves what you want				
	c) an arrangement in a parti	cular order or something would be good or suitable for a	a particular job or purpose		
١/٥		کامل کنید. (یک کلمه اضافی است.)	جملات زیر را با کلمات داده شده	٣	
	communicative – figure out – temperature – dedicated				
	7. If they knew the reason for the problem, they might be able to how to prevent it from happening again.				
	8. Maria is a nurse who giv to her work.	es a lot of time and energy to her patients. In	fact, she's completely		
	9. John isn't very a	nd he finds it difficult to make friends with o	ther children.		
1/0	10. I couldn't find the diction	ز دانش خود کامل کنید. for the word "purpose".	جملات زیر را با کلمه ای مناسب ا	٤	
	11. My grandfather has recorded his thoughts and feelings in a d which he has kept for years.				
	12. Dictionaries are usually in three levels: elementary, i, and advanced.				
		« ادامه سوًالات در صفحه ی دوم »			

۲	پاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید.	0			
,	13. I am happy to be in an international conference among a group of professors in				
	my field from all over the world.				
	a) reflected b) identified c) distinguished d) magnified				
	14. The instructions are almost Can you explain them to us, please ?				
	a) dedicated b) complicated c) invisible d) comprehensible				
	15. Maryam was very generous and no pains to help the needy in any way possible.a) noticedb) donatedc) gainedd) spared				
	16. This business company needs a/an secretary; a person who can speak Arabic				
	besides her own native language.				
	a) bilingual b) familiar c) immediate d) communicative				
	Grammar				
١	شکل صحیح افعال داخل پرانتز را در جاهای خالی بنویسید.	٦			
	17- If we found two hundred dollars, we it to the police station . (to give)				
	18- Alcohol				
I	19 They the waste every night and send it to the landfill, don't they ? (to collect)				
	20- Hamed to feed the chickens, doesn't he? (to forget)				
	در هر یک از شماره های زیر یک گزینه از نظر دستوری اشتباه است. آن را مشخص کنید.	٧			
١	21- They <u>are</u> new workers <u>which</u> have <u>started</u> working <u>since</u> July.				
	a b c d				
	22- A: Did you repair the computer ? B: No it , hasn't repaired yet, but they have promised to do .				
	a b c d				
	23- Mina <u>can</u> never <u>solve</u> such <u>a</u> difficult math problem, can <u>Mina</u> ? a b c d				
	24- I never know what I was saying. I wouldn't say such things if I informed of the fact.				
	a b c d				
۲	پاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید.	٨			
	25. My mother found the keys I lost last week.				
	a) whom b) which c) whose d.) who				
	26- I am not a good cook, but if I, I all of my meals.				
	a) am – make b) was – made c) am – will make d) were – would make				
	27. My job has become difficult because of my illness. a) increasingly b) increase c) increasing d) increases				
	a) increasingly b) increase c) increasing d) increases 28- Although much progress in the past few decades in improving air quality, serious				
	problems remain.				
	a) made b) has been made c) had made d) was making				
۲	با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله کامل بنویسید.	٩			
1		•			
	29. to / the grandmother / invited / would / it / if / Alice / look after / were / for some time / she / accept ?				
	30. my mother / this / the golden watch / is / which / to buy / wants .				
	Writing				
۲	جملات زیر را با کلمات ربط داده شده کامل کنید.	۱.			
	(and, but, or, so)				
	31. They went to the park yesterday, they had a wonderful time.				
	32. These shoes aren't comfortable, I rarely wear them.				
	33. She loves apples, she hates bananas.				
	34. We can eat our lunch at the restaurant, we can have it at home.				
	« ادامه سؤالات در صفحه ی سوم »				

بسمه تعالى

مدت آزمون: ۹۰ دقیقه تاریخ آزمون: ۶۰/۱۰/۰۰۱۴ تعداد صفحه: ۴	وزارت آموزش و پرورش اداره ی کل آموزش و پرورش استان آذربایجان شرقی دبیرستان غیر دولتی فاخران	نام و نام خانوادگی: اَزمون درس : زبان انگلیسی پایه: دوازدهم (Vision 3)
ساعت شروع : ۸ :۳۰ صبح	میر <i>س</i> ان میر موجعی – مر ا ن	پید. دو، دسم (۵ ۱۵۱۵۱ ۲) رشته ی : عمومی
نمره	ســـــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	رديف

Reading

٤

متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات بصورت خواسته پاسخ دهید.

۱١

There are many languages in the world, some of which may seem harder to learn for second or foreign language learners. But which is the most difficult language to learn ? Well, it's not easy to answer because there are many factors to consider .

A native speaker of French, for example, will find English easier to learn than Chinese, because English is very similar to French, while Chinese is very different. As a result, first language can affect learning a second language. The greater the differences between the second language and the first one, the harder <u>it</u> will be to learn. Many people answer that Chinese is the hardest language to learn, possibly influenced by the thought of learning the Chinese written system. Besides, the pronunciation of Chinese does appear to be very difficult for many foreign learners. However, for Japanese speakers, who already use Chinese letters in their own language, learning writing will be less difficult than for speakers of languages using the Roman alphabet.

Teachers and the conditions in which the language is learned also play an important role, as well as learner's motivation for learning. If people learn a language because they need to use it for a living, they often learn it faster than people who study a language that has no direct use in their day to day life.

35. Which language it easier for French people to learn, English or Chinese ? why ?

.....

36. Why does a Japanese speaker find the Chinese writing system less difficult ?

.....

37. Hardness of learning a language can depend on

a) how different it is from one's mother tongue

b) whether it is French or English

c) how long it takes to master pronunciation

d) whether you are learning Japanese or Chinese

38. The word "it" in paragraph two refers to

a) learning the first language b) second language

c) Chinese language

d) the difference of languages

39. Being familiar with the writing system of a second language makes it harder to learn .

a) True

b) False

40- The reason behind learning a language can slow down or speed learning.

a) True

b) False

« ادامه سؤالات در صفحه ی چهارم »

۱۲ متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات بصورت خواسته یاسخ دهید.

Albert Einstein was a German scientist who came up with many discoveries and theories. His most important contribution to the world of science is the Theory of Relativity. This theory changed the world of science.

Albert Einstein was born in Ulm, Germany in March, 1879, but he lived most of his childhood in the city of Munich. He grew up in a Secular Jewish family. His father was a salesman and engineer and his mother was a housewife. Einstein studied at the Luitpold Gymnasium in Munich. He didn't like studying there. At this time, Einstein became interested in classical music and learned to play the violin. He received a love of music from his mother and said that if he were not a physicist, he would be a musician.

Albert Einstein finished his education in Switzerland and found work in a Swiss patent office. In his free time, Einstein continued studying physics. Einstein was married twice. He had two sons and a daughter. In 1905, Einstein published four important papers about physics. The fourth paper included the famous equation E=mc2. Later Albert Einstein moved back to Bern, Germany and from 1913 to 1933 he was the director of the Kaiser Wilhelm Institute for physics in Berlin. He often travelled around the world and gave talks about physics. In 1921, he won the Noble Prize for Physics.

The Nazis were becoming more and more powerful . In 1932, Einstein decided to leave Germany forever. He moved to the United States in 1933 to avoid the Nazis .Albert was Jewish and the Nazis were persecuting and even killing Jewish people. He became a United States citizen in 1940. His theory of relativity changed how scientists observed the world and led to many modern inventions, including nuclear energy and nuclear bomb.

Einstein did not work directly on inventing the atomic bomb, but his name is closely associated with the bomb. This is because his scientific work and discoveries were important in the bomb development.

After learning of the 1945 bombing of Hiroshima, Einstein became active in trying to stop future use of nuclear weapons. He also supported the civil rights of African Americans. In 1952, he was offered to become the president of Israel, but he respectfully declined. Albert Einstein died in the United States in 1955.

41. Why is Albert Einstein's name closely associated with the atomic bomb?

42. What did Albert	Einstein do after he learn	ed about the bomb	bing of Hiroshima ?
43. Based on the pas Noble Prize ?	sage, for which of the fol	llowing subject ar	eas did Albert Einstein win a
a. Music	b. Mathematics	c. Physics	d. Nuclear Energy
44. Einstein was a cit		-	e point in his life EXCEPT
•••••	c	-	-
a. Germany	b. Canada	c. The United St	tates d. Switzerland
45. Which of the follo	owing questions is NOT a	nswered by the pa	ssage ?
c. What classic musi d. Why did Einstein	ortant event in Einstein's life ical instrument did Einstein move back to Bern, German passage, Albert Einstein l	love to play ? ny ?	
a. he was Jewish b. his life was in dar		·	
d. the Nazis were be	coming more and more pow	rerful	
جمع نمر ہ	" Good I	Luck"	

٤

۲ ٤